
[image: image1.wmf]

Zoning Hearing Board Minutes

June 19, 2023
The June 19, 2023 meeting of the Lititz Borough Zoning Hearing Board was called to order by Matthews at 7PM.

After a Silent Meditation and Pledge of Allegiance, members present and excused were listed and are identified below.
Zoning Hearing Board members present:   Matthews, Eberly, Hain, Westcott (Alt)
Zoning Hearing Board members excused:  Learn
Lititz Borough Council members present:  None
Also present:  Susan Peipher, Solicitor, Lisa Miller, Court Reporter, Jordan Garner, Sam & Todd Dickinson, Jordan Garner, Brenda & Neil Penny, Jack Paris
The May 15 meeting minutes were reviewed.  Hain made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  A second was made by Westcott.  The minutes were unanimously approved, 4 – 0.

Case #1862 – Rae Ann Lynch – 10 E Marion Street
Applicant submitted a written request for a continuance to the August hearing due to unforeseen circumstances regarding her proposed tenant, for her request for Special Exception to substitute a non-conforming use, Section 500.B and various variance requests for the property located at 10 E Marion Street, within the R2 Residential District.

After reviewing the applicant’s request for a continuance, the Board voted on the request.  Upon a motion from Hain and a second from Eberly, a vote was taken and the Board unanimously approved the request to continue the hearing to the August 21 meeting date, 4 - 0.
Case #1864 – Todd & Margaret Droke Dickinson – 126 S Spruce Street
Applicants had no issue with Alternate voting on their proposal and presented a request for Variance from Section 814  Form Based Codes, to reduce the side yard setbacks for a rear home addition) of the Lititz Borough Zoning Ordinance within the R-2 Residential District at 126 S Spruce Street 

Testimony included the following:

· Applicants have recently purchased and moved to the property

· A poorly constructed wrap-around deck and rear addition are to be removed and replaced with a new 17’ x 14’ rear addition with permanent foundation and stairs to the rear yard
· Request is to reduce side yard setback by 4 feet on south side to one foot and to reduce side yard setback by 3 feet on north side to 4 feet
· There will be no additional encroachment towards property lines on either side

· Stormwater runoff will be directed towards the rear yard

· All construction access will be from rear alley

· Dumpster will be located on site until construction is complete

· Any proposed windows not permitted by Code on rear face of house will be made up on side

· Access from front to back yards will not change

· Gutters will not exceed property line and will all drain onto owner’s property

· Neighbor’s windows will be considered when deciding side window placement and will not overlap - neighbor side yard access is not being eliminated
After a brief discussion, the Board voted on the application.  Eberly made a motion to grant the request for a Variance from Section 814 as testified, with no additional conditionse.  The motion was seconded by Hain and a unanimous approval was received, 4 – 0.
With no other items on the agenda, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:17pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Lori McEntarfer

Zoning Hearing Board Secretary
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